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The Mount Gilead Planning Board met Thursday, March 28, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. at the Mount Gilead Library, 119 West Allenton Street, Mount Gilead, North Carolina. Present were Devon Little, Mitchell Lucas, Sam Everhart, Jim Sharpe, Lynn Smith, Jessica Ingram, Town Manager Dylan Haman, and Planning Board Secretary Mollie Lee. Absent were Edwina Martin.

Devon Little called the meeting to order at 5:35pm. 

ITEM I.	ADOPTION OF AGENDA
Mitchell Lucas made a motion to adopt the agenda with a second from Lynn Smith. Motion carried unanimously. 

ITEM II.          APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A. January 25, 2024 Meeting Minutes
Jim Sharpe made a motion to approve the January 25, 2024 meeting minutes with a second from Lynn Smith. Motion carried unanimously. 

ITEM III.	PUBLIC COMMENT- No one present for public comment. 


ITEM IV. 	PLANNING BOARD TRAINING 
A. Roberts Rules of Order	
Town Manager Dylan Haman provided a refresher on the Roberts Rules of Order to ensure everyone was clear on how to conduct the meeting. A cheat sheet for the rules was also included in the agenda packet. Town Manager Dylan Haman informed the board that each meeting would focus on a different topic.					   


ITEM V.	OLD BUSINESS
A. Old Zoning Ordinance/ Nonconforming Ordinance
	The Planning Board requested to see the previous Zoning Ordinance and its regulations for Manufactured Homes. According to the old Zoning Ordinance which was in effect until 2004, all manufactured homes were considered conforming. However, under the current ordinance, if something happens to the existing manufactured home, it cannot be replaced with another manufactured home. To address this, a text amendment has been proposed which will allow the manufactured homes that were allowed under the old Zoning Ordinance to be replaced by another manufactured home, excluding RV or Travel Trailers. Property owners will have to provide documents to show when the home was placed on the property. The Planning Board discussed the amendment and requested Town Manager Dylan Haman to proceed with the necessary procedures, such as advertising and public hearings, to allow the text amendment to be voted on.                


ITEM VI.	NEW BUSINESS.
A. Proposed Text Amendment			
B. Short Term Rental Proposal
Town Manager Dylan Haman has stated that the two topics in the New Business go along together. Dark Horse & Associates, Inc. has submitted a text amendment application for The Vintage, which is located at 100 S Main Street, Mount Gilead, NC 27306. They plan to create an upstairs hotel/motel and a restaurant downstairs. However, there are certain regulations in the Zoning Ordinance that need to be changed before this can happen. One issue is that there is no space for off-street parking. According to the zoning district and type of use, businesses are required to provide a certain number of parking spaces. However, many downtown businesses fail to comply with this requirement because there is no room for parking lots. Dark Horse & Associates, Inc. has requested that the Historic District be exempt from the parking requirements. Instead of completely exempting the downtown from parking, an alternative solution could be to establish a payment in lieu of structure. This means that business owners can pay a fee to the town, and the town will ensure that there is parking in the downtown area, specifically in a centralized parking area. The money from the fee will be used by the town to purchase property for a parking area and to pave the parking lot. This fee is only payable once.

Town Manager Dylan Haman informed the board that the definition of a hotel is a place with 10 or more rooms. Since Dark Horse and Associates, Inc. plan to have only 9 rooms, they won't be considered a hotel. To address this issue, the staff has proposed a new definition for short term rentals instead of separating them into hotels or bed and breakfasts. The new definition will include three categories: small host-occupied, large host-occupied, and non-host occupied short term rentals. This will allow Airbnb's, hotels, and motels in commercial areas but not in residential areas. However, the current ordinance doesn't cover Airbnb's and without proper regulations, it would be difficult to manage them if they were to appear. If someone wishes to run an Airbnb in a residential area, they would need to apply for a special use permit, and the permit would be reviewed by the Planning Board. Town Manager Dylan Haman wanted to bring this before the Planning Board now so they would have time to review the changes to the ordinance and ask questions before voting on the text amendment. 
     
ITEM VII.	ADJOURNMENT
With no further business Lynn Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Devon Little. Motion carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:26pm. 




____________________________________                 _____________________________________
              Devon Little, Chairman			           Mollie Lee, Planning Board Secretary
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